
Qwest 
1600 7th Avenue, Room 3206 
Seattle, Washington  98191 
Phone: (206) 345-1574 
Facsimile (206) 343-4040 
 
Lisa A. Anderl 
Associate General Counsel 
Regulatory Law Department 
 
 
January 18, 2008 
 

Via E-mail and Messenger 
Transmittal No. 3642T 
 
Ms. Carole Washburn 
Executive Secretary  
Washington Utilities and 
      Transportation Commission 
 P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 
 
Re:  Docket UT-061625 – Petition for AFOR 

WA Catalog No. 2 - Catalog Corrections Filing in Accordance with Order No. 17 
 
Dear Ms. Washburn, 
 
Enclosed please find an original plus three (3) copies of Qwest’s WA Catalog No. 2 
Catalog Corrections Filing in accordance with Order 17 in this docket.  This filing 
includes both four (4) clean and two (2) redlined versions of the catalog.  Pursuant to 
permission from Judge Clark, Qwest will file two (2) additional redlined copies via 
overnight delivery due to a copy production issue. 
The catalog includes all of the changes that were made since the original 
informational/compliance filing.  Thus, this catalog is a baseline reference catalog that 
indicates, by redlined or shaded markings, all the changes that have occurred to Qwest’s 
WA Catalog No. 2 as a result of Qwest’s AFOR Compliance Filing Nos. 3635T and 
3639T, and Transmittal Nos. 3636T and 3640T, including replacement pages.  
Specifically, new sections that have been added to the catalog are indicated by 
‘underlining’ while sections of the catalog that contain services and provisions that have 
been deleted from the tariff, but previously existed in the catalog are indicated by 
‘shading’.1  And, provisions that have been deleted from the catalog are indicated by 
‘strike-through’.2 

Staff and Public Counsel will be provided with a hard copy via messenger.  Qwest will 
send a hard copy of this catalog filing to any other party of record that requests hard  
                                                 
1 Prior to AFOR approval, Qwest’s digital business services were competitively classified only in certain 
wire centers.  As such, Qwest was required to have the same services in both its tariff and its catalog with 
the distinction being whether the service was being provided in a competitive or non-competitive wire 
center. 
2 Qwest would note that the ‘underlining’, ‘shading’, and ‘strike-through’ devices explained above were 
used in the relined versions of the previous catalog transmittals – 3636T and 3640T, including replacement 
pages. 
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copies, however, consistent with past requests and agreements, only an electronic copy is 
provided at this time. 

If you have any questions concerning this filing, please contact Mark Reynolds at 206-
345-1568. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Lisa A. Anderl 
LAA/jlr 
 
Enclosures 
 
cc: All parties of record (via email and messenger or U.S. mail) 
 


